
FOR INFORMATION ONLY

DATE: NOVEMBER 2, 2022

TO: THE BOARD OF HARBOR COMMISSIONERS THROUGH AUDIT COMMITTEE

SUBJECT: NOVEMBER 2022 PROJECT DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

This report highlights the actions taken by the Project Development Committee (PDC) at its November
2022 meeting. On November 2, 2022, the PDC met to consider five project items. The committee also
reviewed standing reports regarding newly opened work orders, the status of the unallocated Capital 
Improvement Program (CIP) fund budget, the financial model, and the GASB 49 project list. Attached 
for review are the meeting minutes (Transmittal 1) and Unallocated CIP Fund Report FY 2022/2023 
(Transmittal 2).

The following is a summary of the meeting minutes by category:

1) Schedule change Two items were submitted and approved.

2) Budget/Schedule/Scope change Two items were submitted. One was approved and one was
deferred.

3) New project One item was submitted and approved.

The Board of Harbor Commissioners (Board) approved $12,000,000 in the fiscal year 2022/2023 CIP 
budget for unallocated capital improvements. The department uses this budget to fund new multi-year 
projects or fully fund projects within the current fiscal year. New projects at or in excess of $100,000 are 
presented to the PDC for consideration. Staff presents projects under $100,000 to the PDC for 
information and discussion. Staff then transmits the PDC meeting minutes to the Board for information.

The following is a summary of projects expected to utilize the unallocated CIP budget for fiscal year 
2022/2023 to date:

6 PDC-approved projects totaling $4,852,938

1 project under $100,000 totaling $39,805



Various resources are available to move these projects forward. These include in-house staff, on-call 
consultant contracts, on-call site and marine improvement contracts, and annual contracts for supplies 
and materials. The Board approves these resources either through the annual budget process or as 
contracts that receive separate Board approval.

EUGENE D. SEROKA
Executive Director

Attachments:
Transmittal 1: November 2022 PDC Pandect
Transmittal 2: Unallocated CIP Fund Report FY 2022/2023
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Unallocated Capital Improvement Program Fund  FY 22/23
(Budget set in July) 12,000,000$            

PDC Approved Projects

B. 302-305 Rail Mounted Gantry (RMG) Crane Rail and Foundation (2571600) (2,000,000)$                        
B. 93 - Escalator Nos. 1 & 2 Renovation (2571700) (800,000)$                            
Portwide Leak Detection Expansion Program (2572300) (140,000)$                            
Portwide Skylights Replacement (2572200) (415,193)$                            
B. 208-209 - CFS Building Demolition (2572400) (1,000,000)$                        
Fixed Automated License Plate Recognition (ALPR) System to Supplement Port Police Existing 
ALPR Systems (   ) (497,745)$                            

Subtotal PDC Approved Projects (4,852,938)$                    

Projects Under $100,000

B. 212-223 - YTI East Gate Rail Signal Improvements (25719) (39,805)$                              

Subtotal Projects Under $100,000 (39,805)$                          

Balance as of October 26, 2022 7,107,257$                     






